Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has received the petition for declaratory statement from Kerry Odom, filed on June 24, 2024.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of (Petitioner did not identify a rule or statute) as it applies to the petitioner.
Petitioner asks the Board, “(1) Can the process outlined in the petition be permitted and is the building department acting outside of their scope and ability? (2) Is this action that is mandated by the building department a legal requirement per the FBC? If so, what is the supporting code? (3) If an engineer has designed and manufactured the trusses and another engineer has designed the home and provided the structural details, can the local building department legally require the builder or homeowner to provide an additional engineer to reaffirm the pre-engineered truss design?” Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Ackermann, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Amanda.Ackermann@myfloridalicense.com.
